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Sex Education In Texas
Abstinence from sexual activity before marriage is the only 100% effective method to prevent pregnancy and sexually transmitted diseases (STDs).  This fact is one of the main reasons why, in Texas, public schools must teach abstinence education more than any other method in regards to preventing pregnancy and STDs, as required by law. 

Some people believe that Texas is an “abstinence-only” state.  This is false.  According to Texas law, public schools have three options for sex education: (1) teach abstinence-only sex education, (2) teach abstinence and contraceptives methods of preventing pregnancy and STDs, with more focus on abstinence; or (3) teach no sex education at all.  This approach allows local school districts to make the decision based on input from parents and leaders in their community.
Schools can decide to eliminate the teaching of the sensitive topic of sex education, completely.  
The emphasis of abstinence over other methods has resulted in a dramatic decrease in teen abortions, teen pregnancies, and teen births.  Since Texas began promoting abstinence-based education in the 1990s, teen pregnancies are down 24%, teen abortions have dropped by 41%, and teen births are down 18% (as of 2009).  
Under an abstinence-focused approach in Texas, the Texas teen birth rate has decreased in a downward trend since 1991.  The teen birth rate has dropped 18% since 1991 (78 to 64). According to a report by Child Trends:
Texas Teen Birth Rates:

1991:  78 (per 1,000 births)

2007: 64 (per 1,000 births)

What Were Doing:  Liberty Institute is actively involved in protecting state law that requires abstinence to be taught more than any other method and that allows for local School Health Advisory Committees (SHAC) to decide on sex education curriculum, with compliance to state law.  We are concerned about statewide efforts to ban “abstinence-only” sex education, which takes away the right of local school districts to make their own decision.  We are also concerned about efforts to mislead parents and policymakers regarding the effectiveness of current state policy on sex education and efforts to use explicit material in the classroom.
What are they teaching at your school?
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